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Attendance 
 

Congratulations Year 5 for having the best attendance during this week at 97.1%.  
Overall school attendance stands at 95.8% this week, which is just below the National average of 96.4%. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 

 

Celebration Assembly 
 
Today, we held our Celebration Assembly with Years 1, 2 and 3 coming together 
to share the successes of their classmates.  
 
Congratulations to Ellie-May, Charlie, Emily, Viktor, Nevaeh, Sienna, Brandon, 
Sam, Alexis, Ben, Harrison and Bella. 

Friday 25th November 2022  
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PTFA Santa Tickets  
 

PTFA members will be selling tickets to see Santa 
at the Christmas Fair on Tuesday 29th and 

Wednesday 30th November between 3-4pm in the 
main entrance to school. Children will need this 

ticket to be able to visit the grotto. Tickets are £3 
each and it is cash only. 

 

Thank you for all of the Christmas Fair donations 
received ready for our fair on Friday 9th December 
starting at 3.30pm. Any further donations can be 

handed to the main school office or given to 
teachers at the doors. 

 

Trinity Church Services 
 

At 1.30pm on Thursday 8th November (Year 5 and 
6) and Friday 9th November (Year 3 and 4) our 

children will be performing their traditional 
Christmas Service at Trinity Church, Hednesford. 

Parents/carers are welcome to attend but are 
limited to 2 seats per family, due to fire 

restrictions.  Children will be walking to the church 
during the morning to rehearse, will have lunch 

there before walking back to school for collection 
at their usual time. 

All children will require a packed lunch for the 
day. Please let school know by Wednesday 30th 
November if your child requires a school packed 

lunch. 
 
 
 
 

 
Christmas Drawings 

 
                          Please check your child’s bags for this leaflet. 

 
Use the username and password on the leaflet to log in to order your unique, 
personalised gifts and keepsakes for Christmas featuring your child’s design. 

 
 
 

Missing Parking Buddy 
 

We were very grateful to the members of our local 

community who found our missing parking 

buddy/base and returned her to school.   

Many thanks for being vigilant   

 

 

 

 

 

Parking  

Yet again, we have received several complaints 

from our local residents regarding thoughtless 

parking around local roads. Please park 

considerately, not blocking resident’s driveways or 

restricting access. It saddens me to also hear that 

residents are reporting that they have been 

verbally abused by a small minority of our parents. 

This is not acceptable and does not represent our 

school values and how we teach our children to 

respect others.  

 

 



We have a Partnership Poetry Winner 
 

This term, Greenheart Learning Partnership ran a poetry competition.  Many of 
our children submitted poems which were judged by our CEO, Michelle Shaw. We 

are pleased to announce that one of our Y2 pupils, Evan, won the KS1 category 
with his poem ‘Kindness’.  Michelle particularly liked how he described kindness as 

a ‘special token that can never be broken and always remains inside’.  
 
We have received a class set of poetry books as a prize and Michelle Shaw will be 

visiting school in the near future with additional goodies for Evan. 
Well done Evan, we are all very proud of you.  

 

Partnership ‘Creative Arts’ Competition 

 
Over the next few weeks, we will launch the next partnership competition.   

This will be across all 10 of our primary schools in our partnership. 
 

This time, the task will be for pupils to showcase their creative skills in relation to the chosen theme of ‘winter’.  
 

You can choose to represent your ideas in any way you choose but this could be through - 
Art - any medium: painting, drawing, photography, 3D sculpture etc. 

Drama or Music - any performance (video) 
 

All competition entries will need to be returned to school by Friday 13th January 2023. These will then be sent off 
for judging by senior leaders in the Greenheart Learning Partnership.   

 
All winning entries will receive a class set of art materials.  

 

Morrisons Partnership with Pye Green  
 

We have recently set up a wonderful community link with Morrisons and we 
are very much looking forward to working with them over the coming year. 
They have been very generous with food donations which have helped us to 
support many of our vulnerable families within school.  

 

Christmas 2022 
 
Hednesford Singing (For pupils in Year 4)  Friday 2nd December  
Year 5/6 Christmas Service at Trinity Church, Hednesford Thursday 8th December 2022 @ 1.30pm  
Year 3/4 Christmas Service at Trinity Church, Hednesford Friday 9th December 2022 @ 1.30pm  
Christmas Fair Friday 9th December 2022 @ 3.30pm  
Nursery Christmas Fair Thursday 8th December  
KS1 and KS2 Pantomime Monday 12th December  
Reception Production Tuesday 13th December @ 10am  
Year 1 Production Wednesday 14th December @ 10am  
Christmas Lunch Wednesday 14th December  
Year 2 Production Thursday 15th December @ 2pm  
Reception Class online Santa date tbc  
Christmas Jumper Day Monday 12th December  
Christmas Jumper Day Sale date tbc 
Young Voices Monday 9th January 2023 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Year 2022 to 2023 
 

Half Term: Monday 24th October 2022 to Friday 28th October 2022  
Term Ends: Friday 16th December 2022

 
Spring Term 2023  
 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 - Inset day, school closed to children 
 Wednesday 4th January 2023 - First day school open for children  
Half Term: Monday 20th February 2023 to Friday 24th February 2023  
Term Ends: Friday 31st March 2023  

 
Summer Term 2023  
 

Term Starts: Monday 17th April 2023  
 
Half Term: Monday 29th May 2023 to Friday 2nd June 2023  
Friday 21st July 2023 - Last day of school year for children  
 
Monday 24th July 2023 - Inset day, school closed to children  
Tuesday 25th July 2023 - Inset day, school closed to children 



 

 

Week One Date W/C 28.11/2022  

Primary 
Menu 

Week 2 

MONDAY 
 

TUESDAY 
 

WEDNESDAY  
 

 
 

THURSDAY 
 
 

 

 

FRIDAYS 
 
 

Main 
Course 
(Red) 

Breaded 

Chicken Steak 

served with 

Katsu Curry 

sauce 

Build Your 

Burger 

Beef burger, 

cheese slice. 

Tomato 

Big Breakfast 

Sausage, 

bacon, egg 

Chicken Curry 

served with 

naan bread 

Fish Fingers 

served with 

sweet chilli 

mayo 

Vegetarian 
Main 

Course 
(Green) 

Pasta 

Neapolitan 

served with 

garlic bread 

Pasta 

Neapolitan 

served with 

garlic bread 

Vegetarian 

Sausage  

Quorn Dippers 

served with 

tomato 

ketchup 

Pizza  

Cheese & 

Tomato 

Yellow 

Jacket Potato 

with Cheese 

Baked Beans 

Jacket Potato 

with  Cheese, 

Baked Beans  

Jacket Potato 

with  Cheese, 

Baked Beans  

Jacket Potato 

with  Cheese, 

Baked Beans  

Jacket Potato 

with  Cheese, 

Baked Beans  

Vegetables 
Curley Fries, 

Sweetcorn 

Potato 

Wedges 

Garden Peas 

Baked Beans 

Hash Brown, 

Sauté 

Potatoes, 

Baked Beans, 

Mushrooms, 

Tomato 

Rice 

Herby Dices 

Potatoes 

Sweetcorn 

Peas 

Rice, Chips, 

Cauliflower 

Popcorn, 

Baked Beans 

Sandwich 
Option 
(Blue) 

Egg Mayo 

Packed Lunch 

Ham & lettuce 

Packed Lunch 

Tuna & 

Cucumber 

Packed Lunch 

Chicken & 

Sweetcorn 

Packed Lunch 

Cheese 

Packed Lunch 

Dessert 
Flapjacks 

 

Apple Swirl & 

Custard 

Pear Crumble 

& Custard 

Ice-Cream 

Tub 

Shrewsbury 

Biscuits 

Cornflake 

Tart & 

Custard 

Orange 

Spiced 

Cookies 

Selection of 

Cookies & 

Traybakes,  

Shortbread 


